Sample Scabies Notification Letter

Dear Parent/Caregiver:

A case of scabies has been diagnosed and reported in your child's classroom.  Scabies is a skin infection caused by a microscopic crawling insect (mite).  Scabie mites burrow under the skin to lay their eggs.  This burrowing, or tunneling, causes small pimple like red dots and/or gray or black lines on the skin.

The burrowing of the mites and the allergic reaction to their presence causes persistent itching, particularly at night.  Scratching can cause injury to the skin and start a secondary skin infection.  Scratching can also obscure the visual signs of scabies.

The areas most often infested by scabies include the skin between the fingers and toes, the palms of hands, the skin around the wrists, in the armpits, the waist, thighs, genitalia, breasts and buttocks.  Generally symptoms will appear from 2-6 weeks in people who have not previously been exposed to scabies.  People who have had previous infestation with scabies mites may show symptoms within 1-4 days after subsequent re-exposure.

Scabies is spread by direct skin-to-skin contact.  It can also be spread indirectly from undergarments or bedding that has been contaminated by infected people.  Careful handwashing and washing of linens is important in decreasing its spread. Scabies can affect people from all socio-economic levels and is not an indication of one's hygiene.

Please observe your child(ren) and if you feel your child(ren) may have contracted scabies please contact your family healthcare provider.  Definitive diagnosis can only be made by looking for the mite (in a skin scraping) under a microscope.  Treatment of scabies requires use of a skin lotion available only by prescription.  Oral antihistamines may be used to alleviate the itching.  Clothing and bed linen should be laundered or dry cleaned at the same time your child is treated to prevent re-infestation.  Check with your family healthcare provider regarding treatment of other family members.

Students with scabies or suspected of having scabies will be excluded from school until proper treatment has been completed.

Please contact your child's(ren's) school if you feel your child(ren) may have contacted scabies so we can keep track of its spread and insure proper treatment.

Thank you very much for your attention to this health concern.

Sincerely,

Information Adapted from Department of Health Services Bureau of Communicable Diseases

https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/disease/childhood-communicable-diseases.htm
